
 

  

 

April 2017 

Roads - Design and Construction  
 

Winston Churchill Boulevard (Adamson Street) Rehabilitation through Norval, Project #06-4015 

 

Project Background: 

The Region of Peel, Halton Region and Town of Halton Hills (Project Team), will be rehabilitating Winston 
Churchill Boulevard (Adamson Street) in the summer 2017.  The road will be reconstructed to a two lane 
urban cross section, including design elements of the Norval Secondary, as follows: 

 Intersection improvements at Guelph Street (Hwy. 7) and Winston Churchill Boulevard/Adamson 
Street, to meet traffic demand pressures at this intersection, 

 New curb and gutter, and new sidewalks through Norval, 

 Streetscaping features including decorative street lights, and streetprint crosswalks,  

 Lay-by on the west side of Adamson Street, across from the St. Paul’s Anglican Church Parish Hall, 
for overflow parking during community events held at the Parish Hall. 

 
The limits of the project are shown on the attached location map 
 
Project Update/Revised Schedule: 

Region of Peel Realty Division staff, recommended construction be delayed until the spring/summer 2017, 
due to local businesses concerns with construction starting in the fall of 2016 and extending into the busy 
holiday season.  In addition, unforeseen utility relocation issues and outstanding approvals from the 
Ministry of Transportation (MTO) have caused additional delays.  The MTO has jurisdiction over the traffic 
signals at the intersection of Hwy. 7 and Adamson Street. 
  
Therefore, in light of the above delays the Project Team is anticipating construction on Winston Churchill 
Boulevard (Adamson Street) to commence mid-summer of 2017 and it is expected to be completed by the 
end of October, 2017.  Minor cleanup work may extend beyond October 2017, but these should not cause 
any major inconveniences. 
 
Norval’s 150 Year Celebration Event 
 
The Region of Peel, Halton Region and Town of Halton Hills (Team) are aware of the Canada 150 
celebration event(s) hosted by the Norval Community Association commencing in June 2017.  Every effort 
will be made to avoid conflicts and limit construction activity during the event(s).   

Traffic Operations and Closure to Through Traffic: 

The Region of Peel is proposing to close Winston Churchill Boulevard to through traffic during 
construction, with appropriate detours, restricting the construction zone to local traffic only.  This is due to 
the existing conditions and constrained roadway property limits, which would make the maintenance of 
two-way traffic extremely difficult and would result in significant traffic delays and congestion.  
 
 
 



   
  

  

 

The construction works will be executed in such a manner which, to the fullest extent possible, minimizes 
any adverse effects on the community of Norval and the travelling public.   
 
The Region of Peel will ensure driveway accesses will be maintained to the extent possible during 
construction with alternative access locations clearly signed.  At some locations there may be short term 
interruptions for grading, paving and pouring of concrete curbs.   Pedestrian access will also be provided 
at all times on at least one side of the roadway. 
 
The Team thanks you for your understanding and patience. 
 
 
Regards, 

 

John Hasselbacher, C.E.T. 
Project Manager 
Roads – Design and Construction 
Region of Peel 
905-791-7800, Ext. 7912 
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